March 7, 2024

IN RESPONSE, PLEASE
REFER TO: M240307A

MEMORANDUM FOR: Jared Heck, Acting Director
Office of Commission Appellate Adiudication
FROM: Carrie M. Safford, Secretary
SUBJECT: STAFF REQUIREMENTS = ArrimviAa v o221y, 9:45 A M.,

THURSDAY, MARCH 7, 2024, VIA PUBLIC TELECONFERENCE

l. SECY-24-0015 - FLORIDA POWER & LIGHT CO. (TURKEY POINT NUCLEAR

GENERATING UNITS 3 AND 4}, LICENSING BOARD’S CERTIFIED QUESTION ON
TIMING OF ISSUANCE OF NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY FOR HEARING

The Commission approved a Memorandum and Order addressing the Atomic Safety and
Licensing Board's certified question in LBP-24-1. The certified question asks whether the staff's
timing of the notice of opportunity for hearing is acceptable as it relates to the environmental
review for the subsequent license renewal of Turkey Point Nuclear Generating Units 3 and 4.

The Memorandum and Order-affirms the Board's certification and finds the timing of the staff's
notice to be a reasonable interpretation of the instructions in CLI-22-3.

(Subsequently, on March 7, 2024, the Secretary signed the Memorandum and Order.)

cc: Chair Hanson
Commissioner Wright
Commissioner Caputo
Commissioner Crowell
EDO
OGC
CFO
OCAA
OCA
OIG
OPA
ODs, RAs, ACRS, ASLBP
PDR





